
PUBLIC HEARING 
 

DELAWARE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

WAIVE RESIDENCY REQUIREMENT FOR THE 

DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS 

SHERIFF’S OFFICE 

 

OCTOBER 14, 2020 
 

The Delaware County Board of Supervisors held a Public Hearing regarding 

Local Law Intro. No. 16 of 2020 on Wednesday, October 14, 2020 at 12:45 p.m. in the Board of 

Supervisors’ Room of the Senator Charles D. Cook County Office Building, 111 Main Street, 

Delhi, New York, Chairman Tina B. Molé presiding. 

 

Chairman Molé called the hearing to order. 

 

The Clerk read the Notice of Hearing: 

 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

LOCAL LAW INTRO. NO. 16 OF 2020 

WAIVE RESIDENCY REQUIREMENT FOR THE 

DEPARTMENT OF CORRECTIONS 

SHERIFF’S OFFICE 

 

Notice is hereby given that a public hearing will be held by the Delaware County Board 

of Supervisors on Wednesday, October 14, 2020 at 12:45 p.m. in the Supervisors’ Room of the 

Senator Charles D. Cook County Office Building, 111 Main Street, Delhi, New York, 

concerning proposed Local Law as follows: 

 

Introductory No. 16 - Section I.  In the County of Delaware, the provisions of Section 3 

of Public Officers Law of the State of New York requiring a person holding a civil office to be a 

resident of the political subdivision or municipal corporation of the state for which such person 

shall be chosen or within which such person’s official functions are required to be exercised, 

shall not prevent a person from holding the position of Corrections Officer in Delaware County, 

provided, however, that such person performing the duties and functions of Corrections Officer 

resides in Delaware County or any adjoining county within New York State, unless otherwise 

provided by an act of the state legislature. 

 

All persons interested in speaking concerning the proposed local laws will be heard at 

the aforementioned time and place.  Disabled citizens who require assistance in attending said 

public hearing or in furnishing comments or suggestions should contact the Clerk of the 

Board to request assistance at (607) 832-5110. 

 



Dated:  October 7, 2020 Christa M. Schafer 

 Clerk of the Board 

 Delaware County Board of Supervisors 

 

Chairman Molé stated that a sign-in sheet is being passed around and asked that anyone 

wishing to speak to please stand and state their name and town they reside in. 

 

Since no one wished to speak, Chairman Molé declared the hearing adjourned at 

12:50 p.m. 

 


